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Ninth Annual Market Monitoring Report published

IRG-Rail has published its Ninth Annual Market Monitoring Report. This Report covers the year
2019 and the first semester of 2020. It includes data from 30 European countries and places a
special emphasis on the impacts of the COVID-19 crisis on the European railway market during
the first half of 2020.

The Ninth Annual Market Monitoring report consists of two documents: the Main Report, which
presents overall results at the European level, and the Working Document, which provides
country specific details as well as data used to build graphics. All the documents can be found
here.

Rail market monitoring is a vital instrument for enhancing market transparency, setting
directions for the activities of Regulatory Bodies and encouraging market participants to
improve their services. Benchmarking is becoming a central instrument for improving the
performance and, under the right conditions, comparison can act as a stimulus for good
practices and innovation.

IRG-Rail has been publishing Annual Market Monitoring Reports, prepared by its Market
Monitoring Working Group, since 2013.

IRG-Rail wishes all readers to stay healthy and safe.
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